Henley & Studley Community Forum

You Said, We Did!

16th December 2010

ISSUE 1

Cross Border Health & Social Care Issues

OUTCOME

Issues raised addressed on Draft Locality Plan

ISSUE 2

Youth Provision – explore more provision of services using a range of buildings and service providers

OUTCOMEupdate on Draft Locality Plan

ISSUE 3

Transport Links to Warwick Hospitaladvise forum of services currently available and improve communication

OUTCOME

update on Draft Locality Plan

ISSUE 4

Claverdon Petition

OUTCOME

Jo Edwards, Principal Road Safety Engineer response is: "As a result of the petition, I had a site visit with Cllr Hobbs and half a dozen residents from Claverdon. We discussed the issues in detail and I have proposed various measures to address their concerns. These proposals were discussed at the parish council this week, who are happy with the proposals. Therefore, this proposed scheme will be presented to Stratford Area Committee Safety & Maintenance meeting in January, to request funding. If funding is not approved, unless the Parish Council decide to fund it themselves, then the scheme will not be implemented".

ISSUE 5 Studley Library

OUTCOME

As part of the Council's effort to face the challenge of budget cuts, the Library Service has to make significant savings to deliver a service within its available budget. The Head of the County Council's Library Service is reviewing now how the services are offered across ALL the libraries and is to make recommendations to save money by proposing how the services will be delivered in the future. These will be put before the Leader of the Council in early January, and if accepted, the Library Service intend to discuss the future service offer with local communities and work with them to make the necessary changes.

• ISSUE 6

Flooding in Snitterfield

OUTCOME

To update the forum, the District Council has appointed a consultant hydrologist to analyse the mechanism and scale of the problem suffered by the village, in addition to this we will also fund a CCTV survey and high pressure water jetting of the culverts upstream of the village, early in the new year to locate and remove any obstructions likely to reduce the flow of water.

Some funding could be available from the District Council's Land Drainage Capital Budget in the next twelve months for some improvements, but it is likely to require additional investment, possibly from the Environment Agency who manage Bell Brook though the village, but the current Agency stance is that they have no money available in the near future and this Council should apply to DEFRA for a grant to provide any additional protection during 2012/13.

The District Council would like to initiate a flood forum for the village early in the new year by inviting professional partners, three or four local councillors together with an independent consultant hydrologist in seeking to reduce the threat of future flooding in the village.